LA JUNTA COLORADO LOCAL GOVERNMENT

CALL TO ORDER: The Colorado Local Government Board held a regular meeting on
Thursday, January 19, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. via virtual meeting. The meeting was called to order by

Nancy Bennett.

Boeard Members Present Absent
Nancy Bennett T.J. Martinez
Christine Coffield Chad Penner
Rebecca Goodwin Cisco Perez
Trevor Herasingh Jeftri Pruyn
Justin Miller

Also present:

Cynthia Nieb, Economic/Urban Renewal Director
Melanie Scofield, City Clerk/UR Secretary

Bette McFarren, Rocky Ford Gazette

Christian Burney, La Junta Tribune

NEW BUSINESS: Youth Symposium
A. Vote on Potential Funding for the SFT Bicentennial Symposium

Rebecca Goodwin: There are some updates since the last meeting. One, just so you know,
between the cash match from the County CLG and Metcalf Archeology is $1,500.00. We
also have Metcalf Archeology and the six main presenters are donating all of their time for
the presentations. I’m continuing to check into some other funding opportunities to help
make up this money

MOTION TO APPROVE UP TO $5,000.00 FOR FUNDING THE SANTA FE TRAIL
BICENTENNIAL YOUTH SYMPOSIUM, IF LESS FUNDS IS NEEDED, THEY WILL
BE RETURNED TO THE BOARD: Miller

SECOND: Herasingh

DISCUSSION: All expenses are figured into the budget and sponsors will be recognized. It
is being focused on 6™ — 8" grades in Southeast Colorado.

VOTE: The motion carried unanimously

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:19 p.m.
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Nancy Benne}(, Chairperson
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